

Proclamation

Office of the Mayor Municipality of Princeton

A PROCLAMATION HONORING KERRY PHILIP ON THE OCCASION OF HER RETIREMENT

WHEREAS, the Municipality of Princeton is proud to recognize Kerry Philip, Administrative Coordinator in the Department of Planning, for her dedication to public service on the occasion of her retirement; and

WHEREAS, Kerry began her career with the former Township of Princeton on October 3, 1994 in the role of Secretary; and

WHEREAS, Kerry became the Planning Department's Administrative Secretary on January 1st, 1997 and continued in that role through and after consolidation; and

WHEREAS, Kerry became Administrative Coordinator for the Planning Department, as well as Secretary for the Planning Board, on June 30th, 2020, during the height of the pandemic, transition to virtual meetings and operations, and fulfillment of Third Round Affordable Housing obligations; and

WHEREAS, Kerry continued as Board Secretary in 2021 when the Board had over 30 public meetings, in 2022 and 2023 as the Board developed a new Master Plan, and through 2025 when the Board adopted a Fourth Round Housing Plan Element and Fair Share Plan; and

WHEREAS, Kerry's retirement from the Municipality of Princeton will be effective August 1, 2025; and

WHEREAS, Kerry has dedicated 30 years to serving the Municipality of Princeton; and

WHEREAS, Kerry Philip has served the community of Princeton with pride, and upon the occasion of her retirement, is deserving of recognition and the highest commendation.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, I, Mark Freda, Mayor of Princeton and the Council of Princeton, County of Mercer, State of New Jersey, extend the Municipality's humble expression of appreciation and sincerest congratulations to Kerry Philip. We offer our best wishes for a long, happy, and healthy retirement.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL THIS 28th DAY OF JULY 2025

MARK FREDA
Mayor